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The following is a list of some of the more significant community issues addressed by this station for the quarter specified.  This listing is by no 
means complete nor is the order in which these appear, intended to imply any degree of priority or significance of the issues.   

QUARTERLY ISSUES /PROGRAMS LIST FOR STATION:    KVMV – McAllen, Tx         1ST  2ND  (3RD)  4TH Quarter  of year:  

 Issue Description  
Program 
Segment Date & Times Duration Description of Segment 

1 

Current local and 
national news 

96.9 KVMV 
News 

07-06-21 
6:40AM, 7:40AM 
& 5:50PM 

 Varies Your prayers are needed this morning for the 8 year old girl 
who suffered serious injuries in a fireworks accident in Pharr 
on Sunday. The child was originally taken to McAllen Medical 
Center but had to be transferred to DHR Health in Edinburg, 
where she remains without further word of her condition or 
nature of her injuries. 
 
A McAllen police officer has been placed on suspension after 
being arrested on charges of driving while intoxicated and 
evading arrest. Marlen Maldonado of Edinburg was arrested 
yesterday. The Department of Public Safety is handling the 
investigation. 
 
Free Wi-Fi is now available at Lon C. Hill Park in Harlingen. 
According to the city, the average connection speed will be 21 
megs. Residents just have to select ];LCH park wifi] when you 
open up your menu on your device. The city of Harlingen says 
this is the first public Wi-Fi connection at city parks. The hope 
is to expand wi-fi to other city parks. 
 
According to NASA, the Hubbel telescope – which has been in 
orbit since 1990 – has had “payload computer issues” since 
June 13. NASA teams were taking additional steps to 
investigate the issues late last month, leading to a suspension 
of science operations. In parallel with the investigation, NASA 
is preparing and testing procedures to turn on backup 
hardware onboard the spacecraft. 
 
The League of United Latin American Citizens, or LULAC, is 
calling on President Joe Biden to take executive action to stop 
Gov. Greg Abbott and others from sending National Guard 
troops to the border. Governor Abbott says the influx of 
illegal border crossers has created a crisis on the border. So 
far, governors from several states—including Arizona, Florida 
and South Dakota—are pledging to support Abbott in his 
border security operation. 
 
The state is defending Gov. Greg Abbott’s recent veto of 
legislative funding as a bipartisan group of former state 
leaders — as well as more Democrats — weigh in against the 
governor. The state faced a Monday deadline to respond to a 
Democratic lawsuit asking the state Supreme Court to 
overturn Abbott’s veto, which he issued after House 
Democrats staged a walkout that killed Republicans’ priority 
elections bill at the end of the regular session in May. 
 
We still do not know all the items that will be on the agenda 
for the special session of the State Legislature when it 
convenes on Thursday. We do know that Governor Greg 
Abbott is wanting the elections bill dealt with and we also 
know that Democrats will try again to block it. 
 
An annual report from Environment America showed several 
Texas beaches were contaminated with fecal matter and 
“potentially unsafe” more often than not in 2020. A map at 



TexasBeachWatch.com shows the presence and levels of fecal 
bacteria along the coast. 
 

2 

News:  financial, 
consumer affairs  & 
various 

 96.9 KVMV 
Consumer 
News 

07-06-21 
1:40PM 

 60 
Seconds 

The House Financial Services Committee is considering 
legislation to remove credit reporting from private agencies 
and have credit scores determined by the government. Under 
the proposal, employers would also be barred from using 
credit information in making hiring decisions. 
 
Check your freezer, Tyson Foods has recalled nearly 8-point-5 
million pounds of frozen chicken because of concerns it might 
be contaminated with Listeria. The company, which is 
working with the U.S. Department of Agriculture on the recall, 
said it has not received any reports of anyone getting sick. 
 
Nissan is recalling more than 47,000 Nissan Rogues because 
of a welding issue that could prevent child seats from being 
properly anchored. The company says the child seat could 
become disengaged in the event of a crash or a sudden stop, 
which could lead to serious injury. 
 

3 

L.B. Lyon shares and 
prays for various 
issues 

 96.9 KVMV 
Prayer Points 

07-06-21 
6:20AM 

 60 
Seconds 

117 people remain unaccounted for following last week’s 
surfside condo collapse in Florida. At least 28 people have 
been confirmed as dead. The search and rescue effort 
continues today now that crews have stabilized what is left of 
the building and removed the threat of another collapse. 
Tropical Storm Elsa is moving into Florida but it appears the 
storm will track west of the Miami area where the condo 
disaster is playing out. Lord we pray your hand on the families 
waiting for news about loved ones and we continue prayers 
that survivors will be found. 
 
A pastor was ambushed and killed with a wooden beam in the 
north Indian state of Haryana. His wife believes the suspect, 
with whom the Christian minister shared the Gospel, attacked 
her husband because of his faith. India ranks as the 10th 
worst country globally when it comes to Christian persecution 
on Open Doors USA’s 2021 World Watch List. Lord we pray 
for an end to the persecution of Christians in India. 
 

4 

L.B. Lyon shares an 
encouraging or 
positive news 

96.9 KVMV 
An 
Encouraging 
Word 

07-06-21 
8:40AM 

60 
Seconds 

The Columbia Fire Department in Missouri plans to honor two 
boy scouts with a ‘Citizen Life Safety Award’ for saving a 
woman’s life. 16-year old Joseph Diener, and 15-year old 
Dominic Viet, were riding their bikes in Columbia, Missouri, to 
survey the damage after a massive rainfall flooded parts of 
the city. All of a sudden they heard someone screaming for 
help. 
 
The young woman was swimming with a friend at Jay Dix 
Station, where deep floodwaters had engulfed an entire 
basketball court. She was in trouble and was going under. 
 
‘The first thing that came into my mind was to get into the 
water’ Dominic said. ‘We didn’t have time to think, her head 
was barely above the water and we could see her sinking 
more down every second. We didnt think about the risks, we 
had to get her out.’ The two said they had the woman grab 
onto their shoulders because her legs were cramping and 
they were able to doggy-paddle back to the shore. ’There 
were some currents trying to pull us down too, because — I 
Don’t know — its not normal water’ Dominic said. ‘She laid 
there for about five minutes, coughing up a lot of water and 



just not moving or talking,’ Joseph said. 
 
The woman was transported to a local hospital for evaluation. 
Assistant Fire Chief Jerry Jenkins added that the woman was 
expected to be okay, though he did not know her current 
status. 
 
In recognition of their bravery, the Columbia Fire Department 
will honor the scouts with a ‘Citizen Life Safety Award’ this 
week. 
 

 

L.B. Lyon shares the 
rest of the news 

96.9 KVMV 
The Rest of 
the News 

07-06-21 
10:40AM 

60 
Seconds 

A Go Fund Me page has been started for Andy Williams, the 
former Casting Crowns drummer who was severely injured in 
a motorcycle accident on his way to church last Sunday. Andy 
was resuscitated at the scene and rushed to Vandy ER. He 
sustained extensive injuries to his brain and body and is 
currently on a ventilator. An emergency leg surgery on June 
28th resulted in amputation above the knee. Friends of the 
family are hoping to raise at least $250,000 for his family and 
Andy’s recovery. 
 
Lauren Daigle was lifting up our troops in the days leading up 
to the celebration of Independence Day. She posted: I just 
spent an unforgettable two days on the USO Summer Tour. I 
heard countless stories of triumph, hardships, and joy… those 
stories carry so much weight for me — and I’m so grateful for 
every single person I got to meet, and the USO for all the 
incredible work that they do! 
 
The Museum of the Bible unveiled a Magna Carta exhibit 
Friday, which will examine “the role of the church and the 
Bible” in the formulation of the centuries-old document. On 
June 22, the Museum of the Bible announced that it would be 
debuting a major new exhibit called “Magna Carta: Tyranny. 
Justice. Liberty.” The exhibit, a partnership between the 
Museum of the Bible and Hawkwood International, will be on 
display on the museum’s fifth floor from now to Jan. 2, 
2022. 
 

 

Community event 
highlight 

96.9 KVMV 
On The Go 

07-10-21 
7AM 

60 
Seconds 

Shalom Pediatrics is hosting a free drive by vaccination today. 
It will be at 2116 W Griffin PKWY in Mission, from 7am to 1 
pm. It is a first dose Pfizer Vaccine for individuals 12 years and 
older. The vaccination is free. 
 

1 

Current local and 
national news 

 96.9 KVMV 
News 

08-18-21 
6:40AM, 7:40AM, 
5:50PM 

 Varies Gov. Greg Abbott has tested positive for COVID-19. The 
Governor has been testing daily, and this was the first positive 
test result. The Governor will isolate in the Governor’s 
Mansion and continue to test daily. Abbott was fully 
vaccinated against COVID-19 late last year and early 
this year, using the Pfizer vaccine. Abbott is now receiving 
antibody treatment. 
 
McAllen Independent School District is mandating that all 
students, visitors and faculty wear a mask in schools. Facial 
coverings will be required regardless of vaccination status, 
although there are some exemptions to that requirement. 
 
The Transportation Security Administration extended a 
federal requirement that travelers wear masks on commercial 
flights, buses and trains through Jan. 18. The extension covers 
traditionally busy periods for air travel such as the 
Thanksgiving and December holidays. 



 
The Texas Supreme Court ruled that House Democrats who 
refuse to show up to the state Capitol in their bid to prevent 
Republican lawmakers from passing a voting reform bill can 
be arrested and brought to the lower chamber. The court said 
that the Texas constitution compels lawmakers to be 
physically present in the House, even if it means their arrest. 
 
The National Hurricane Center is predicting the Tropical 
Storm Grace will make landfall on the eastern coast of Mexico 
early Saturday morning as a Category 1 hurricane. The 
National Weather Service said Grace is expected to make 
landfall about 300 miles south of the Rio Grande, though 
Cameron County, parts of Hidalgo County and possibly Starr 
County might experience periodically heavy rain from the 
storm’s outer rain bands as it moves inland. 
 
Because of the possibility Tropical Storm Grace may bring rain 
to the Valley, the City of Harlingen will be giving out sandbags 
to residents and businesses on today. The sandbags will 
be available at the Public Works Facility at 404 S. 54th St. 
from 8 a.m. to 6 p.m. Residents can drive through and pick up 
the pre-filled bags. You will be required to show an ID with a 
Harlingen address and a water bill. Mercedes, Mission and 
Donna are also handing out sandbags. 
 
Students attending the University of Texas Rio Grande Valley 
will have the choice between in-person and virtual classes for 
the upcoming fall semester. Classes start Aug. 23, and 
changes are already in place to manage the volume of people 
on campus. 
 
Organizations that work with refugees say 30,000 Afghan 
nationals may resettle in the United States over the next few 
weeks. The non-profit, Refugee Services of Texas, says 324 
will relocate to Texas. The refugees will first stay at Fort Bliss 
in El Paso where they will undergo background checks and 
health screenings. 
 

2 

News:  financial, 
consumer affairs  & 
various 

  96.9 KVMV 
Consumer 
News 

08-18-21 
1:40PM 

 60 
Seconds 

Walgreens has launched a new rewards credit card that’s a 
little different. It pays cash back on groceries and other 
purchases but saves its highest rewards for purchases that 
promote good health. Eligible Walgreens purchases earn up 
to 10 percent in Walgreens Cash. 
 
The number of COVID-19 patients requiring hospital care has 
jumped in recent weeks, and one statistic is giving health 
officials pause. Hospitalizations of patients who are in their 
30s have hit a record high this month. That age group also is 
the least likely to choose to be vaccinated. 
 
Its getting a little easier to buy a home but not by much. Real 
estate broker Redfin reports that about 60 percent of the 
firms home offers had competition in July, down from more 
than 66 percent in June. According to the firm, bidding wars 
hit their peak in April at 74 percent. 
 

3 

 L.B. Lyon shares and 
prays for various 
issues 

 96.9 KVMV 
Prayer Points 

08-18-21 
6:20AM 

 60 
Seconds 

The State Department told American citizens and others 
looking to get out of Afghanistan that they should ‘shelter in 
place’ until they are given further instruction by the U.S. 
Embassy amid a fragile security situation in the Afghan 
capital. The advice comes as the U.S. scrambles to get 



Americans and U.S. allies out of Kabul as quickly as possible as 
the Taliban secure their control of the falling Afghan capital. 
Lord we pray for protection for Americans in Afghanistan and 
for U.S. soldiers there. We pray they will be safely evacuated. 
 
Rescue work following the deadly earthquake which struck 
Haiti on Saturday has been hampered by heavy rains brought 
by Tropical Storm Grace. Tens of thousands of people left 
homeless by the quake had to decide whether to brave the 
storm under flimsy tarps or risk returning into buildings 
damaged by the tremor. Lord we pray for weather 
improvements and more rescues from the rubble. 
 

4 

L.B. Lyon shares an 
encouraging or 
positive news 

96.9 KVMV 
An 
Encouraging 
Word 

08-18-21 
8:40AM 

60 
Seconds 

A black cat is being hailed as a hero after it helped rescuers 
find his 83-year-old owner who had fallen into a ravine. 38-
year old Tamar Longmuir says she was informed of her 
missing neighbor by the womans friend on Saturday 
afternoon and immediately started searching her farm in 
Bodmin, Cornwall. She was joined by other members of her 
family who live and work on the farm. The searchers then 
noticed her cat, Piran, was sitting in the gate to one of the 
maize fields - meowing at them incessantly. 
 
‘The cat is very attached to her, and he was going back and 
forth in the gateway and meowing, so I decided to go and 
search the maize field’ Longmuir told Sky News. While 
searching she heard a faint call for help. 
 
According to Bodmin police, the woman had fallen 
approximately 70 feet down a very steep embankment, with 
incredibly difficult access and uneven terrain. ‘She had gone 
through the barbed wire and was laying in the stream - we 
think she had been in there for hours’ Longmuir said. She 
called local authorities for help. 
 
‘After about two hours she was carried up to safety and into 
the air ambulance’ Longmuir said. ‘Without the cat waiting at 
the gate to that field, it could have been hours later that I or 
anyone else would have checked in there.’ 
 
Bodmin Police said the woman is still currently receiving care, 
but is ‘in good spirits and is being well looked after’. And, the 
Bodmin Police wrote on a Facebook post about what appened 
with the headline: ‘Piran the cat saved the day!’ 
 

5 

L.B. Lyon shares the 
rest of the news 

96.9 KVMV 
The Rest of 
the News 

08-18-21 
10:40aM 

60 
Seconds 

Franklin Graham is going through the heart of America to 
offer people a message of God’s love. He is holding an 
evening of music and hope in eight cities along historic Route 
66. ‘I think this is where the strength of our country lies, and 
I’m coming to remind people that God loves them’ said 
Franklin Graham, president and CEO of the Billy Graham 
Evangelistic Association. ‘There are a lot of people who are 
afraid. People have lost their jobs. Many people have been 
sick and loved ones have died. I just want people to know that 
God hasn’t forgotten them.’ On Sept. 19, Graham will launch 
the Route 66 God Loves You Tour. 
 
An ‘unstoppable’; media ministry in the Middle East is proving 
to be a lifeline for isolated Christians in Afghanistan, as the 
resurgent Taliban go door-to-door, executing believers who 
refuse to renounce their faith. SAT-7 reports that they are 
hearing from reliable sources that the Taliban demand 



people’s phones, and if they find a downloaded Bible on your 
device, they will kill you immediately.’ SAT-7 North America 
President Dr. Rex Rogers said, ‘It’s incredibly dangerous right 
now for Afghans to have anything Christian on their phones. 
The Taliban have spies and informants everywhere.’ 
 
Michael W. Smith is challenging the Church to “wake up” to 
the crisis of fatherlessness and reflect God’s heart for His 
children by serving as mentors and “surrogate dads” to the 
fatherless. In an interview with The Christian Post, the 63-
year-old singer-songwriter commented on the tragic effects 
of fathers’ absence in their children’s lives — from drug and 
alcohol addiction to teen suicide. “We need a lot of surrogate 
dads. We have thousands of young men who need mentors, 
and I don’t think that’s the government’s job. I think it’s the 
Church’s job to mentor,” Smith said. 
 

 

     

1 

Current local and 
national news 

96.9 KVMV 
News 

09-28-21 
6:40AM, 7:40AM, 
5:50PM 

 Varies Every Monday, hospitals in Texas report their current ICU bed 
capacity to the U.S. Department of Health and Human 
Services. The report for last week showed that 89 Texas 
hospitals had no ICU beds available. The report for the Rio 
Grande Regional Hospital showed no ICU beds 
available last week. 
 
The city of Edinburg is again offering $100 gift cards to 
residents to encourage vaccinations but this time, anyone 
who has already been vaccinated is eligible. Continuing their 
partnership with DHR Health, the city is giving away $100 gift 
cards that are redeemable to small, local businesses. 
 
The Biden administration renewed efforts to shield hundreds 
of thousands of immigrants who came to the United States as 
young children from deportation, the latest maneuver in a 
long-running drama over the policy’s legality. The proposed 
regulation attempts to satisfy concerns of a federal judge in 
Houston who ruled in July that the Deferred Action for 
Childhood Arrivals program was illegal. It takes on heightened 
importance as prospects for legislation have dimmed. 
 
There’s a statewide election on Nov. 2, but it’s one without 
any statewide candidates. Instead, the election will feature 
eight statewide constitutional amendments that address 
topics ranging from religious freedom to taxes to judicial 
eligibility. The last day to register to vote is Oct. 4. 
 
Senate Republicans blocked debate Monday on extending 
funding for the federal government and raising the debt limit, 
forcing Democratic leaders to scramble to avoid a 
government shutdown and default. 
 
The U.S. Drug Enforcement Administration issued an urgent 
public safety alert warning Americans about the dramatic 
increase in fake prescription pills that contain lethal amounts 
of fentanyl or methamphetamines. The counterfeit pills are 
available for purchase on social media and e-commerce sites. 
 
North Korea fired a suspected ballistic missile into the sea in 
the latest in a series of weapons tests that raised questions 
about the sincerity of its recent offer for talks with South 



Korea. 
 
A DiGiorno customer’s complaint about finding the wrong 
pies in a box labeled as pepperoni pizza has led to the recall of 
roughly 27,872 pounds of pizza. Customers may have 
received a different kind of pizza and it could be an issue for 
people with certain allergies. 
 

2 

News:  financial, 
consumer affairs  & 
various 

96.9 KVMV 
Consumer 
News 

09-28-21 
1:40PM 

 60 
Seconds 

Costco is re-imposing purchase limits on certain products 
amid growing shortages. The membership wholesaler is 
limiting purchases of toilet paper, paper towels, and bottled 
water. The company blames a return of panicked buying, 
along with supply chain bottlenecks, for shortages. 
 
As required by federal regulators, telephone companies have 
cracked down on robocallers, limiting the number of 
unwanted calls. But researchers say the robocallers have 
found a work-around, making the calls using Voice over 
Internet Protocol services. Robocalls are running 6 percent 
higher over last year. 
 
The Boppy Company has recalled three-point-three million 
infant loungers because they pose a suffocation hazard. 
Babies can stop breathing if they end up face-down on the 
lounger. The company said it has received reports of eight 
infant deaths. 
 

3 

 L.B. Lyon shares and 
prays for various 
issues 

 96.9 KVMV 
Prayer Points 

09-28-21 
6:20AM 

 60 
Seconds 

As some 100 American citizens are still waiting to leave 
Afghanistan, the State Department said Monday that the 
biggest hurdle to their evacuation remains the 
‘unpredictability’ of the Taliban. ‘The second big constraint is 
the absence of regular commercial air service to enable folks 
who wish to depart to do so in a predictable manner’ they 
added. Lord we pray for protection for these American 
citizens and we pray they will be cleared for departure and 
will have a safe journey home. 
 
It has been nearly a month since Hurricane Ida ripped through 
Louisiana. Crews are still trying to clean up the damage, and 
residents are trying to rebuild their lives. In some of the small 
towns, electricity has not yet been restored. The smaller 
towns were hit very hard and some are still waiting for help to 
arrive. Lord we pray held will reach all the storm victims in 
need and that utilities will soon be restored. 

4 

L.B. Lyon shares an 
encouraging or 
positive news 

96.9 KVMV 
An 
Encouraging 
Word 

09-28-21 
8:40AM 

60 
Seconds 

A community in Florida stepped up to help a stranger after 
local police posted photos of him stealing diapers from 
Walmart. The Winter Haven Police Department posted 
photos to Facebook of a father with two kids shopping in 
Walmart. They said the man attempted to buy diapers and 
wipes but after his credit cards declined multiple times, he 
decided to take the items without paying. The police 
department was asking for help from the public to identify 
the man. ‘So when your card is declined and you try another 
one with the same result, that is NOT license to just walk out 
with the items anyway,’ the department wrote in the post. 
 
However, the public had no intentions of turning the man in. 
Instead, they wanted to help the man. ‘Doubt I will get a 
response but I will pay for these items as long as you leave 
this man alone; one user commented. ‘While I don’t condone 
stealing why don’t y’all step up and see how you can help this 



dad instead of berating him. I’ll help pay for the diapers and 
wipes’ another wrote. 
 
The police department’s post received hundreds of similar 
comments, which resulted in the charges being dropped. 
They did identify the man and told him about all the people 
who offered help and that charges were dropped. They also 
offered assistance to but he declined. The encouragement in 
this story is the number of people willing to step in and help a 
stranger when he was in a bind. 
 

 

L.B. Lyon shares the 
rest of the news 

96.9 KVMV 
The Rest of 
the News 

06-28-21 
10:40AM 

60 
Seconds 

After a body of water near the Dead Sea in Jordan recently 
turned red, the Jordan Valley Authority tested the water and 
offered a reason behind the change of its color. An authority 
official said the cause of the appearance of the red color is 
the manganese found in the water. 
 
A Jewish entrepreneur and his rabbi wife are donating $18 
million to help mainly Christian doctors who have traveled to 
Africa to provide much-needed medical care to Africans 
through medical missions work. Mark and Erica Gerson have 
donated what is said to be the ‘largest private gift ever’ to 
Christian medical missions. 
 
Hundreds of religious freedom advocates marched in 
solidarity with persecuted Christians worldwide Saturday as 
part of a movement to “rise up as one voice for the 
persecuted Church.” The second annual March for the 
Martyrs event was attended by close to 1,000 Christians from 
across the United States who gathered at the kick-off rally on 
the National Mall where they listened to speeches, worshiped 
together and marched to the White House where they 
collectively prayed before attending the “Night for the 
Martyrs” evening event. 
 

5 

Community event 
highlight 

96.9 KVMV 
On The Go 

09-11-21 
7AM 

60 
Seconds 

The City of McAllen and the McAllen Fire Department will 
host a 9/11 Remembrance ceremony today at 9 am. City 
Leaders will make remarks on the 20 year anniversary of the 
Remembrance Ceremony. More information is available at 
the City of McAllen social media and the ceremony will be 
held at the McAllen Central Fire Station, located at 201 N 21st 
Street. 
 

 


